
Peru Selectboard Meeting 

February 3, 2021 
 
Present: Chuck Black, Jon Mowry, Todd Williams, Jennie Freeman 

 
Meeting Called to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 5:05 PM 
 
Review/Approve Minutes: Jon made a motion to approve meeting minutes from January 16, 2021 

meeting.  Todd seconded.  All in favor; motion passed. 
 
Request to change agenda: None 
 
Public Comment: None 

 
Road Foreman Report: Parts for truck have been received to fix sander when needed.  South Road 

seems to be handling the no salt well this year.    

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

Hiring update – Barbara Petra is helping in the office with Assistant Treasurer work and applicants are 

currently being interviewed to fill the Asst. Treasurer/Asst. Clerk position.   

 
Hope Richardson had contacted Jon Mowry regarding concerns she as about break ins on Anderson 

Rd.  She has contacted the police and Jon suggested she reach out to neighbors to explain the situation 

and express her concern.  Jon suggested she continue to contact police.   
 
Says someone has entered her house and taken small items such as electrical cords for her computer.  She 

tried a camera.  Person found the camera and messed with the camera.  Jon suggested she talk with 

neighbors.  Selectboard can’t do much.  

 
OLD BUSINESS: 

Australian ballot update:  Selectboard discussed and decided that the town ballot would be included 

with school ballot that is being mailed to all registered voters. Voters will have options to return ballots 

through drop box at Town Office, through USPS or to return on March 2, 2021 when in person voting 

will be available at Town Office.  
 
Review Bills and Approve Payment: 
Selectboard viewed and approved bills for payment.   
 
Adjournment: Chuck moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:25PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennie Freeman 

Peru Town Clerk 
 


